
RETOURNAC (France)    …. ‘The taste of Others’  !   

A great experience for Sr Lucie from Madagascar and for the young pupils  

of the School  Arc-en-Ciel ! 
 

To participate in the ‘Week of the Taste’, all the pupils of the School cooked on the theme of Africa, theme 

chosen because of the presence of Sr Lucie, teacher in a first grade classroom in Madagascar. Sr Lucie, a 

young Sister of Christ,  arrived in Retournac in September 2018. She comes every Tuesday in the first and 

second grade classrooms  to have an international   experience in her ‘training path’. She cooked and pre-

pared peanut-based sweets with the children to make all the pupils in the school taste them.  


